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COMMITTEE OF REVISION OF THE NATIONAL FORMULARY V. 

Left to right, seated-lower three: H. A. B. Dunning, Baltimore, Md.; P. Henry Utech, Mead- 
ville, Pa.; E. L. Newcomb, Minneapolis, Minn. Upper three: Leonard A. Seltzer, Detroit, 
Mich.; Wilbur I,. Scoville, Chairman, Detroit, Mich. ; George M. Beringer, Camden, N. J. Stand- 
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heimer, Brooklyn, N. Y.; S. I,. Hilton, Washington, D. C.; Charles H. LaWall, Philadelphia, Pa.; 
E. Fullerton Cook, Philadelphia, Pa.; Clyde M. Snow, Chicago, Ill.; H. V. Amy, New York, 
N. Y.; C. A. Farwell, Detroit, Mich. 
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THE COMMI'I'TEE OF REVISION OF THE NATIONAT, FORMULARY. 

It is fitting that an expression of appreciation be given in the JOURNAL OF 
THE AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION of the work which is represented 
by the National Formulary V. Only those who have assisted in revisions of the 
Standards can fully realize the task of the revisers. It requires time, study and 
perseverance to render efficient service on such a committee and certainly all of 
the members have measured up to the standard implied by eficient service. Per- 
haps no distinction should be made, and there is no thought of pointing to anyone 
as preferred above others, but the members know that during the years in which 
the revision was carried on the Chairman had to give somewhat more time than 
other members, and this did not grow less during the period just prior to the com- 
pletion of the edition. The Committee has produced a Standwd which American 
pharmacists may well have pride in, and which is deserving of the approval of the 
medical profession in general. The N. F. V will become official July 1. 

That time has passed since the completion of the N. F. IV and its successor 
is shown by the group picture on the opposite page and the one in the March 
number of the JOURNAL,, p. 160. It is pleasing to note that there has been 
no change in the membership of the Committee selected for the revision of the Na- 
tional Formulary in 1919, and that death has not entered the ranks. 

The Committee has been assisted by able and willing co-workers of related 
professions and pharmacists] as participants in an undertaking which exhibits 
a disinterestedness of a group that is rather difficult to match. The members have 
faithfully and in like spirit carried on the work of their predecessors. They have 
served medicine in its various branches, the related professions, departments of 
the U. S. Government, the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION in its pro- 
motions, the Colleges and Boards of Pharmacy, pharmacy and pharmacists in 
general, and the public benefits by their accomplishments. E. G. E. 
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